FARR WEST

ENGINEERIN
September 28, 2018

Walker River Irrigation District
P.O. Box 820
Yerington, Nevada 89447

RE: Proposal to Locate a Water Service Latter in WRID Right of Way

Dear Bert,

The purpose of this letter is to request approval to locate a 2” water service line from Cremetti Lane north
to the community cemetery within the WRID right of way for the irrigation ditched named the Cemetery
Lateral. The proposal is to locate the water service line on the east side of the ditch as is shown on the
attached exhibit. The easement requested would begin from 20-25 feet east of the ditch centerline and
extend to 20-35 feet east of the ditch centerline. These dimension ranges are intended to capture the

existing service road along the east side of Cemetery Lateral and allow for the installation of the water
line in the center of the road.

The City has experienced several problems with the cemetery well both with respect to mechanical

failures and water quality complaints. This water lateral is intended to replace the well and will provide
reliable service to the community.

We hope the WRID board will see the value of this proposal to the community.

Thank you,
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Gregory Lyman, P.E.
City Engineer

Encls: Easement Exhibit

cc. Dan Newell, Manager, City of Yerington

5510 Longley Lane » Reno, Nevada 89511 ¢ (775) 851-4788  Fax (775) 851-0766
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www.farrwestengineering.com’
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